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̥̄ ˲̝̟̓̒Э̤ ˸̣̖̥̒ ˳̜̖̒ ̗̗̀˒
At the end of lockdown, the whole school were 
̧̘̖̟̚ ̥̙̖ ̙̟̖̔̒̔ ̥̠ ̖̟̥̖̣ ̥̙̖ ̥̄ ˲̝̟̓̒Э̤ ˸̣̖̥̒ 
Bake Off.  The challenge was to follow a cupcake 
recipe and each year was given a colour of the 
rainbow and fruit to decorate with.  So many 
brilliant and creative entries were sent in making 
it very difficult to pick a winner! Congratulations 
to everyone who took part.

Here are some photos of the winning entries:

KS1: Kuba S - Y1
KS2: Amelia V - Y4

End of Spring term 2
I can hardly believe that Easter is just a few days away!

The children have had an amazing month in school.  I'm pleased to report that the children have 
settled back into familiar routines and are enjoying their learning with their teachers and friends. 
Your children have adjusted and adapted to everything that has come their way in the past 12 
months.  I am very proud of each and every one of them.

Every member of staff at St. Alban's has been brilliant.  They have really looked after the children 
putting well - being front and centre to enable a smooth transition, back into school.

I would also like to thank you, the parent community, who despite the frustrations and 
inconvenience that lockdown has presented, have conducted yourselves in such a way that has 
supported the values and ethos of the school.  You have trusted the school to make the right 
decisions and as a headteacher your support is hugely appreciated.

I hope you all have a very Happy Easter.

God bless, take care.

Mr Brannigan
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̃̄́˳Э̤ ˳̘̚ ˸̣̖̟̒̕ ˳̨̣̥̙̒̔̚̕
During the lockdown many children from all year 
groups participated in the RSPB's Big Garden 
Birdwatch.  This is one of the largest annual Citizen 
Science projects in the UK, and the findings give the 
RSPB lots of useful information to help protect 
different bird populations.

Well done to everyone who made creative bird 
feeders, watched patiently and recorded their 
results!
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Reception year
Reception have come back to school full of excitement. 
The children have bounced into school with big smiles and 
have really enjoyed being back with all their friends. We 
started the return to school with a lovely welly walk into 
our wildlife & well - being garden to see what changes had 
taken place whilst we had been away. The children loved 
spotting the blossom on the trees and the first signs of 
new plants growing. We compared what plants need to 
grow with the things that we need to grow and we 
discussed new life around spring time and Easter.
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In our maths learning we have been focusing on number bonds for 9 and 10. We have been using 
numicom and bead strings to split 10 in different ways and form number sentences. The children 
also independently used the magnetic 2D shapes to form 3D shapes. They have really enjoyed 
this activity and we have been watching a shape dance song to help us learn some of the 3D 
shape names.

Our topic has been under the sea and we have been doing some fantastic water experiments 
where the children have been scientists exploring how fish breathe under water and if an egg 
will sink or float. We have been enjoying learning about the layers of the ocean and writing and 
reading sentences about animals in the sea. The children used bricks and junk modelling to 
create submarines to explore under the sea.


